
 

 

ATTACHMENT A 
 

Office of Cannabis Management Instructions to POS Bidders 
 

Generally, a point of sale (POS) provider is not a TPI, unless they meet a TPI category as stated in the 
Conditional Adult Use Retail Dispensary (“CAURD”) rules and regulations, including but not limited to, 
exerting control over the licensee or earning more in a calendar year than the greatest of: 10% of a 
licensee's gross revenues; 50% of a licensee's net profits; or $100,000. 

 
CAURD licensees and their True Parties of Interest shall NOT be a lender, landlord, or be a TPI in any 
license authorized for the cultivation, processing, and distribution of cannabis or cannabis products. 

 
Further, CAURD licensees, TPI, and third parties management service providers to retail dispensaries 
are not able to provide such services to any licensee authorized for the cultivation, processing, and 
distribution of cannabis or cannabis products. 

 
Management service include, but are not limited to agreements granting the ability to control or 
influence inventory pricing and procurement. 

 
More True Parties of Interest information is available at cannabis.ny.gov/CAURD-TPI. 
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